
 

4th Quarter 2024 (October - December) 
 
Dear Friends, 
 

I am excited as I write this le4er knowing that in a couple of days I will be back in Brazil.  I haven’t been 
to Brazil since 2007. I am boarding the plane on January 10th and will arrive in Franca, SP around 7:00pm 
on the 11th.  I will be preaching the very next day… please pray that God will bless the services/meeMng 
there.  Dad will be preaching the 40th Anniversary of the 1st church he started on January 18th.  Many 
will be there to help celebrate this milestone.  Pray that people will surrender their lives to the ministry 
and that souls will be saved.  I will fly back to the States on the 20th, arriving back in Greenville, SC 
around 9:30am on the 21st. 

Deputa5on Updates 
 

We are so close to reaching 25% of our support, that I can “almost taste it.” We moved along and stayed 
busy in 2024.  However, I cannot reach the goal of going full-Mme in May of this year without your help.   
I know some churches cannot support us financially right now, and others are sMll praying about taking 
us on.  A couple pastors told me they are going to, but it will be later this year.  Will you consider and 
pray about helping us get the word out about our ministry?  With your help, the goal can be reached.  
If our family has blessed you, please recommend us to other Pastors and churches.  I would love to fill 
up our calendar for this year as quickly as possible.  I realize that I cannot reach this goal alone, yet 
working together it WILL happen! 

Family Updates 
 

My wife’s grandmother made the crossing to Heaven a couple days before Christmas.  Please pray for 
the family and Bro. Isaac Johns as they both have been by each other’s side for 67 years.  We rejoice 
that we will meet again!   

Field Updates 
 

These missionaries need further support.  Please consider having them at your church and helping them 
financially if you do not already.  Their field, contact, and availability informaMon is below: 
 

James & Soraia Allen in Brazil: They will be on furlough in the States starMng in May.  They are at 70% 
of their support.  You can contact them by email: jamesallen@mwbm.org.  
 

Alex & Jessica Lima in Brazil: They plan to be in the States for furlough from July of this year through 
January. They are at 30% of their support.  You can contact them by email: alexejesslima@gmail.com.  
 

Blake & Haylee MuscoJ in Guyana: They are planning to leave the end of July for the field.  They are 
at 65% of their needed support.  You can contact them by phone or email: (352) 299-4461 or 
blakeandhaylee@gmail.com.  

Prayer Request/Needs 
 

Pray for opportuniMes to present our burden, the families we represent, and for people to answer the 
call to service in missions.  The lost souls are counMng on us, and Mme is running out. 

“In His Grip” 
 
 
 
Bro. Jonathan Smith 
Isaiah 41:13 
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